
THE PRESIDENT 
OFTHE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Excellency, 

8 May 2015 

I refer to my letter dated 9 March and 12 March 2015, on the High-Level Event for the World 
Programme of Action for Youth and the High-Level Event on Demographic Dividend and 
Youth Employment which I will convene on 29 May and 1 June 2015 respectively. 

Given the importance of addressing issues related to youth empowerment, including through 
employment opportunities, in the context of the post-2015 development agenda, I encourage 
you to consider the inclusion of youth representatives in your delegations. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurance of my highest consideration. 

To All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 


